
Visit the NCLF website: https://nclf.org
and click on “DONATE TODAY”

You will be redirected to the Zeffy page
Be sure to note that donation is for Western

NC Disaster Relief

Clubs: [have had contact with at least one member]
Andrews 
Black Mountain
Black Mountain McCune
Clay County 
Catawba County NC: 
   ~Claremont LC, Conover LC, Long View LC, St. Stephens LC, 
Sherrills Ford LC
Edneyville Community
Etowah
Franklin
Granite Falls
Greater Asheville
Hendersonville
Hot Springs
Hudson
Lake Lure
Lincolnton 
Gastonia
Rutherford College 
Sand Hill
Spruce Pine
Valdese
Valley Springs
Waynesville
Weaverville

No contact/information yet from the following clubs:
-Balls Creek      -Brevard                  -Brevard Davidson River       -Candler                                                               -Chase                     
 -Charles D. Owen Leos                    -East Gastonia                           -Edneyville Community Leos                       -Erwin District
-Lake Lure Leos                                   -Marion                                       -Mars Hill                                                             -Mount Holly
-Newton                                                -PFHS Leos                                 -Rutherfordton                                                 -Shelby
-West Hickory VIPs

#LionFamilyStrong 
Every county within District 31L has been affected by

Hurricane Helene. Lions have been affected varying from
no water, no power, dwindling resources of gasoline and

food. Some have had flooding in their home, tree damage
to their homes, and worse. Some have lost their homes and

everything they own. Let’s all keep each other in our
thoughts and prayers and check in on one another. 

If you are able to, please check in with DG Dawson to let us
know if you are safe or need help.

cell: (828) 302-6957
dawsonhart313@gmail.com

Donations can be made out to and mailed to
NCLF at PO Box 39, Sherrills Ford NC 28673-

note in memo Disaster Relief.

DISCLAIMER
The below information shared about disaster relief efforts are not
complete. These are only efforts that we currently are aware of through
social media sharing and in conversation. We recognize that there is
much more work that is being done than we know about or could 

possibly share, especially the work being done by lions in the areas hit the hardest. There are still many without power, water, or internet access.
Additionally, the focus right now is doing the work. This newsletter aims to keep our lions best informed as we can about the safety of our lions and the
ongoing relief efforts. We will continue to share more news as it becomes available. It also is intended to act as a reassuring reminder of the family that
is lions as we cope with the circumstances of today. With time and working together, we will overcome the mass tragedies that were created by
Hurricane Helene. May it bring us closer to one another. 

In addition to damage and destruction of lions’ homes, we have
learned that some lions clubs’ structures have total and or serious

damage. These include:

Canton Lions Club Picnic Shelter
Hot Springs Lions Club House

Additionally, Camp
Dogwood has

welcomed nightly
accommodations to

visiting helicopter pilots
who have been flying
out of the Statesville
and Lincoln County
airports for disaster

relief.  



Wednesday, October 9th:
The NC Lions Foundation took much needed blankets, quilts

and winter wear to Creston Riverview Lions Club.



Thank you to all community members and lions for all
your support you have shown and continue to show

through endless disaster relief efforts to restore our
beautiful Western NC Mountains, home to NC Lions

Districts L and I, and to aid their communities members
as they navigate a new life!!!

As immediate Past International President of Lions Clubs
International, Dr. Patti Hill said, “Together we Can”



Our neighboring MD31I [Multiple District] was also affected by Hurricane Helene. So far, we believe the Boone area lions
are safe from the last time MD31L First Lady Liz reached out to the club. Lion Tammy is working to get a generator to a VIP

in the Boone area is without power and does not know when their power will be restored.  

Please also keep our Lions in our neighboring states of Florida, Georgia, South Carolina, and Tennessee in your prayers as
they recover from Hurricane Helene and Florida who has been setback even further from recovery from Hurricane Milton.

Past Council Chair Max Bumgardner who moved from Canton, NC to Canton, GA is safe. Canton, GA was not affected by
the storm.

A Project of MD31L
Western NC Lions Board of Directors Inc.

Marjorie McCune Community
101 Lions Way

Black Mountain, NC 28711

Note on Check: Disaster Relief Fund

The Storm Pushes Past Boundaries

Here is a map of lions and leos that have assisted in NC
relief efforts or have reached out about assisting of which

we know of so far.




